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TO: Senate Workforce Development Committee 
Hon. Senator Wobbema, Chairman 
Hon. Sen. Axtman, Vice Chair 

RE: Senate Bill 2211 

Chairman Wobbema, Vice Chair Axtman, and committee members: 

I submit this letter to urge a DO PASS on Senate Bill 2211 while requesting an amendment to 
the proposed language for N.D.C.C. § 27-02.2-04 regarding attorney eligibility. 

To summarize my situation: 
- I was appointed the full-time Wells County State’s Attorney in July 2024 to serve out 

the remainder of the unexpired 2023-2026 term of office. 
- I intend to stand for election to the position in 2026. 
- My wife is a first-year law student at the University of North Dakota School of Law. 
- Both of us intend to remain, and practice law, in North Dakota after she graduates. 
- I purchased a building in Harvey (see attached photo) with the intent to turn it into a 

home and law office for my soon-to-be family of three (see attached ultrasound). 
In my opinion, we are the exact demographic that this program was designed to entice. My 
plan was to reinvest 100% of the funds I would receive from the program back into the 
community by renovating what is currently an eyesore on Harvey’s main street. 

With the support of my county’s board of commissioners, I applied for participation in the 
Rural Attorney Recruitment Program on behalf of the community of Wells County and in 
my capacity as its appointed state’s attorney. However, the State Court Administrator 
informed me that the Supreme Court does not believe elected state’s attorneys meet the 
program’s goal of recruitment or retention (see attached email). By contrast, multiple rural 
judicial officers, including the presiding judge of the Southeast Judicial District (whose 
written assent was required to start Wells County’s application process, see attached letter) 
and the district judge who chairs the application review committee, have expressed their 
support for my application on the basis of my position as the county state’s attorney. At the 
time of writing, these applications are still pending. 

Even if the Supreme Court’s policy allows admittance to the program for appointed rather 
than elected state’s attorneys (and this point is not clear), if I am elected in 2026, that would 
prevent me from continuing to participate. To do so, I would need to initiate the process by 
which the position may be made appointive rather than elective. I refuse to do that, both 
because it would be unethical self-dealing and because I believe the citizens of Wells County 
should have the right to choose their state’s attorney by vote. 

In my individual capacity, I echo the NDSAA’s request to clarify the legislative intent as to 
whether elected officials are meant to be included in or excluded from the program. If the 
latter, as a member of the law enforcement community, I also have concerns about a public 
policy decision which would exclusively forbid a class of prosecutors from participating. 

Very respectfully, 

/s/ Oliver W. Bromke    
Oliver W. Bromke 
Wells County State’s Attorney 
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